
 

 

JUNE 

 

8th  Yr 9/10 CIP (HOU) 

 class to do Barista 

 training  

 
10th    Report writing day - 

 No Students required 

 at school  

 

13th    Public Holiday - 

 Queens Birthday  

 

14th    Prep/One Excursion 

 to Flying Bookworm 

 theatre  

 

 VCE Biology Exam  

 9.00am - 10.45am 

  

 VCE Physics Exam 

 11.45am - 1.30pm 

  

15th  VCE Psychology Exam  

 9.00am - 10.45am 

 

 VCE Chemistry Exam  

 11.45am - 1.30pm 

  

 2012 Yr 7 Information 

 Evening 7pm - 8.30pm 

 ALL WELCOME  

 

16th  VCE General  

 Achievement Test  

 10.00am  - 1.15pm  
  

** All VCE Exams held at 

Shire Hall, Rushworth  

Issue 8 2nd June  2011 

 

 P-12 PERSPECTIVE 

Email: rushworth.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au  Phone: 58 561 230 

Website: www.rushworthp-12.vic.edu.au  Fax: 58 561 940 

 

LƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΧ   
Year 7 Transition program.. 

tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ƴŜǿǎΧ 
wŜǎǳǎŎƛǘŀǘŜ ¸ƻǳǊ aŀǘŜΧΦ 
±/9 9ȄŀƳ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΧΦ 

Biggest ever! Worthy of Praise section... 
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Principal Vacancy  
The vacant Principal position at Rushworth P-12 College has been advertised and the selection panel has been going 
through the process of short listing applicants. A special meeting of School Council has been scheduled for Wednesday 
of next week and hopefully the school community will know of the successful applicant shortly after. It is anticipated 
that the successful applicant would be in place for term 3. 
 
Bendigo Chinese Excursion 
Congratulations to the primary students that attended the excursion to Bendigo to visit the Chinese Joss House and 
Golden Dragon Museum. The excursion was a follow up to a theme that students had been completing at school.  
Teachers were very pleased with the quality of the excursion and the excellent manner in which students participated 
whilst on the excursion. As a follow up, several Chinese students and a Chinese teacher from Xing Gang School that are 
visiting Spring Gully Primary School will spend the day with primary students on Monday 6th June. 
 
Breakfast Program 
Rushworth P-12 College staff have commenced a breakfast program at no cost to students. On Tuesday 22 students took 
the opportunity to have breakfast before commencing classes and the numbers have steadily increased over the week.  
The breakfast program is in its infancy but the early signs are that this program will be appreciated by students. I would 
like to thank Ms. Trease for getting this program up and running.  To help sustain the program we are seeking parent 
volunteers. If you are interested in assisting with the Breakfast Program occasionally (or more) please contact Ms. 
Trease. Any assistance would be greatly appreciated! I would also like to thank the Rushworth Bakery for donating the 
bread for our toast. 
 
Powerful Learning ς Professor David Hopkins 
Teachers have been given the opportunity this Friday to attend a presentation by leading educationalist Professor David 
Hopkins. Twelve teachers from Rushworth P-12 College will travel to Echuca College on Friday evening to listen to  
tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ IƻǇƪƛƴǎ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ΨtƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ aƻŘŜƭΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘΦ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ IƻǇƪƛƴǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ .ŜƴŘƛƎƻ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
the Bendigo Education Plan and the learning neighbourhood concept. 
 
Primary School ς ΨbŜǿ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΩ 
[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ {ǇǊƛƴƎ Dǳƭƭȅ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀƴ Ψ!Ŏǘƛƻƴ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘΩΦ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 
from Rushworth were paired with teachers from Spring Gully Primary School with a number of organisational and  
ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ǘƻ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜΦ !ŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀ ΨtƭŀƴƴƛƴƎκwŜǾƛŜǿ 5ŀȅΩ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜŘ ōȅ tŀǳƭƛƴŜ /ƭŜŀǊȅ ό/ŀƳǇŀǎǇŜ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ 
[ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊύ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ōŀŎƪ ŀǘ wǳǎƘǿƻǊǘƘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƪ ΨƴŜǿ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΩ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ! ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 
initiatives at the whole primary school level and individual classroom level will now be put in place. I would like to thank 
the primary teaching staff for the preparedness to implement changes to their program and I look forward to the first 
Primary School Assembly this Friday morning. 
 
Transition Program 
The Transition Program for prospective Year 7 students in 2012 has commenced. Ms. Truran and several students have 
ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ΨŦŜŜŘŜǊΩ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ¸ŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ DǊŀŘŜǎ п ς 6 from Stanhope Primary School and 
Murchison Primary School visited. The students had a tour of the college facilities before participating in two classes; 
ǿƻƻŘǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ bŜȄǘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ /ƻƭōƛƴŀōōƛƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ  
Rushworth will participate in a similar program. I believe students will get to participate in a science lesson and a  
physical education lesson. 
 
Prospective Year 7 Information Evening  
An information evening will be held on Wednesday 15th June for prospective Year 7 students in 
2012. This session is open to students, parents and friends and will be held in the college hall  
ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎƛƴƎ ŀǘ тΦллǇƳΦ ό¢ƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƻƭŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΩ Ƨǳǎǘ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ 
office.) This is an important session for prospective students and families. If prospective families are 
ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ 
on the relevant information for your child. 

Andrew Whatley, Acting Principal  

News from the Principalé. 
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From the Assistant Principalõs desk. 
UNIFORM 
Once again I need to give an update on the uniform situation. Congratulations to all those students who are com-
ing to school in full school uniform. Fewer students are now attending the out-of-uniform detention classes at  
ƭǳƴŎƘǘƛƳŜΦ  L ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǎƘƻǇΣΩ aǊ 9ƳōǊƻƛŘŜǊȅΩ ƛƴ YȅŀōǊŀƳ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ Ƴŀƴȅ 
parents coming in to purchase uniform. We now have some new items of clothing at the college and can order in 
the items as students need them from Kyabram. The Uniform shop at the College will be open every Friday morn-
ing from 10.00-11 am for parents and students to purchase items. Please call the college if you need to buy items 
at other times. 

 
 
School Skirts: Many of the girls have asked about the College Skirts, so I will be taking orders for skirts over the 
next few days. I have sourced a manufacturer who will be making a shorter version of the tartan pleat skirt and the 
school will sell these directly to reduce the overall cost. 
Skirts in sizes 6-14 (ladies) cost $45.00. Sizes 16-24 cost $48.00.  
Please place orders at the Officeς skirts will take 3-4 weeks to be made. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
Attendance for some students is a concern. Students are required to be at school every day, including those days 
that are sports or excursion days. If a student is ill, parents are asked to ring the College Office to let us know.   
Students in Yrs 11 and 12 have a departmental requirement to attend at least 80% of their classes to meet the  
requirements to pass their subjects. This may be problematic for a few of our students whose attendance is  
sporadic. 

Sharon Cresswell, Assistant Principal  

COST OF ITEMS: 

JACKET - $84.95 POLAR FLEECE JUMPERS - $29.95 BOYS GREY PANTS - $34.95 

GIRLS GREENPANTS - 
$27.95 

WOOLEN JUMPER - $84.95 POLO SHIRTS - $22.00 

      

  

Check out the Primary 
news section to see what 
has been happening in the 
kitchen, garden and class-

ǊƻƻƳǎΧΦ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

This Wednesday, 1st June we welcomed students from Stanhope Primary School Years 5/6 and  Murchison  
Primary School Years 4/5/6 to take part in some transition activities. 
 
We thank them for coming to our school and hope that they enjoyed the activities they took part in. We certainly 
saw some budding scientists and aspiring athletes from Murchison. Whilst Stanhope had a woodwork activity that 
everybody enjoyed and were very athletic on the PE circuit set up in the stadium. 
 
²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ  /ƻƭōƛƴŀōōƛƴ ŀƴŘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜȄǘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ  
activities. We will report on this in the next newsletter. 

Stanhope Primary School Year 5/6 students  
getting to know our school... 


